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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 6 February 2017 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA
1. APOLOGIES
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
3. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 9 January 2017 (copies attached)
4. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

5. POLICE REPORT 
6. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
7. GRANTS

The following applications for grant have been received:

St John’s Community Support Group

Members may recall that in December 2015 an application for grant from St John’s Community Support Group was agreed and £500 was made available to help with running costs for this newly formed group. 

Two further applications have now been received. One is for continued funding (£750) for the original group and the other is for help to establish a further support group (£500).

There is £4,405 available in the 2016/17 Grants budget. Alternatively if members were so minded any funding could justifiably come from the Devolved Services budget.
8. STATION ROAD/CORAM’S LANE

At the December 2016 Council meeting Gibby Swaine of Riverside drew attention to the safety of road users in the area of Corams Lane, Springfield Road and Station Road. She suggested that the road markings could be improved and a speed restriction placed on Corams Lane. Councillor Biscoe also drew attention to the speed of traffic in this area and suggested that speed restrictions might also be placed on Station Road. These suggestions were submitted to the Highway Authority.

They have obtained the results of the speed readings taken on Station Road and Corams Lane. (The locations that these readings were taken from are attached to the agenda).

Station Road showed the average speed readings based on a 24 hour day (00-24) in all directions were 26.9mph.

Corams Lane showed the average speed readings based on a 24 hour day (00-24) in all directions were 19.5mph.

Police records show that there has been 1 slight personal injury collision along Station Road over the last 5 year period.  This collision involved a car and a cyclist and happened just south of the junction with Holyoake Street. Highways appreciate that there will always be a number of damage only collisions that may have occurred; the nationally recognised road collision data refers to personal injury collisions.   

Highways acknowledge that a small percentage of drivers exceed the posted speed limits, but the majority of drivers appear to drive within the limits. They have recommended that community speed watch volunteers could help address the small percentage of speeding vehicles.
Regarding a Give Way sign at the junction of Corams Lane and Waterloo Road, chapter 3 of the Traffic Signs manual recommends that in an urban environment, Give Way signs may be considered at junctions of public roads with trunk and principal roads unless the minor road is a residential or local street. The Corams Lane junction does not meet this criteria. However there is another instance within an urban environment when Highways can consider a Give Way sign and this is ‘at other junctions where the traffic authority considers it desirable on account of traffic speeds or volumes’. They do not consider that there are high volumes of traffic here enough to warrant a Give Way sign however. Also Police records show that there have been no personal injury collisions at this junction over the last 5 year period. 
9. NORTH STREET CAR PARK

TDBC have been giving consideration to a number of options which might alter the flow and layout of this car park. These works will be designed to give greater protection and reduce maintenance of the access road. I understand that a site meeting took place recently at which some TDBC/Town Council councillors were present. No doubt they will wish to update the Council.

10. SOUTH STREET CAR PARK

Members will recall that Mrs Christine Lockyear came to the December Council meeting and asked if anything could be done about the gates that link South Street Car Park with South Street. This matter was taken up with TDBC who have agreed to replace the gates with railings in the next couple of months. 
11. TAUNTON DEANE CITIZENSHIP AWARDS 2016

As many councillors will know, in 1989/90 TDBC instituted the Citizenship Award Scheme in conjunction with local Rotary Clubs. The scheme aims to recognise outstanding voluntary service by local citizens. The Mayor of Taunton Deane, Councillor Vivienne Stock-Williams has written to voluntary organisations, parish and town councils and fellow councillors to ask that some thought be given as to whether there is a potential nominee.

Closing date for nominations is 24 February. Any nomination should be submitted to The Mayors Parlour. Forms are also available on the TDBC web site.
12. RESIDENTIAL DEVELOPMENT – ADOPTION PROCESS

The purpose of this item is to give councillors an opportunity to have a brief discussion about the enforcement of planning conditions, the adoption process and the responsibility of developers, the Highway Authority and the Local Planning Authority.

Over recent years there have been large scale developments in different parts of the town. Each one has been subject to planning conditions and requirements in a Section 106 Agreement. Each one has caused frustration for one reason or another and in some cases the requirements and conditions have only been met following prompting from the Town Council. The link road at Longforth Farm and the bus shelters at Cades are two examples.

Members might like to consider if there is anything that can be done to draw attention to this problem.
13. PETANQUE COURT

Councillor Lloyd to raise.
14. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES

(a) Somerset Towns Forum
For many years the Council have been a member and supporter of the Somerset Towns Forum. Recently its Coordination Group have taken the difficult decision to close the Forum.

Over time the offers of event hosting, the attendance at events and membership have fallen substantially.  The Forum was always a point of mutual contact and information exchange over the years, but many of the governmental and social initiatives it covered (such as Neighbourhood Planning) are now well underway.  Indeed, Town Councils, who now make up the majority of its member organisations, are busier than ever with Localism and devolution, leaving less scope for organisations like the Forum to add value to their work.

The Forum has been operating on a much reduced budget since 2013, with a reduced frequency of events, and keeping the network vibrant and funded, even at the current low level, has been very difficult.  There are also other Somerset-based organisations that are well placed to provide opportunities for the exchange of experience and best practice on subjects of mutual interest. 

The small amount of residual funds will be given to the Community Council for Somerset.
(b) Maintaining and Improving Services Working Party

If  members agree, I would like to arrange a further meeting of this Working Party. This will provide an opportunity to talk about issues such as continued financial support for Wellington One, the appointment of a Community Warden and Longforth Road toilets
15. COUNCILLOR VACANCY – ROCKWELL GREEN WARD

Notification has been received that an election to fill this vacancy will take place on Thursday 23 February 2017. A copy of the statement of persons nominated is attached to the agenda.

16.  COUNCIL INCOME AND EXPENDITURE – Report attached
17. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £780.02 - December deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £245.40 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £80 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £83.09 – Telephone and broadband

(f) D Clark - £150 – Clearance work at Allotments

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillor Andrew Govier

Councillor Ross Henley

Councillor James Hunt

Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council:
Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
 30 January 2017
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